Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

March 31, 2019
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by President French.  
Present
LV1 – President Mark French, Membership Director Camilla Sullivan, Director Connie Hinton, and Treasurer Carol Timko.
LV2 – Vice President John Marsino, Secretary Tammy Neal, Treasurer Beth Nixon, Director Mike Roussel, and Director Linda Del Gallego.
President French stated that Karen Deitemeyer and Jim Banks had resigned from the LV1 Board.  LV2 President Rogers was excused.

Minutes
A motion was made by Tammy Neal, seconded by Linda Del Gallego to approve the minutes from January 27, 2019, meeting as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation.
Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s reports for LV1 and LV2 (copies on file) were read in summary. A motion was made by John Marsino, seconded by Linda Del Gallego to approve the reports as presented.  The motion passed by acclamation. 
Membership for 2019 

LV1 has 70 members; LV2 has 30 paid members.  Director Sullivan stated that she has been giving out applications; membership will probably increase as we get closer to negotiations.  Treasurer Nixon concurred.
President French stated that he had attended a recent FMO training session and found it quite interesting.  He also stated that low membership, increasing around negotiation time, is not unusual.

Negotiation Committee Update

He had reviewed documents from the last negotiations and had spoken with past president Tom Gatza for background information.  President French gave an overview on the reasoning behind having two homeowners’ associations.

They have been looking at getting experienced people to be on and assist the committee in the negotiation process.  Again, even though we have 2 HOA’s, we will negotiate with the park owner together.

New Business

A motion was made by Mark French, seconded by Beth Nixon to move future meeting times to 4:00 p.m.  The motion passed by acclamation.
President French discussed the following: 
· Drainage.  He had taken pictures of several streets that were flooded after a recent hard drain to management, asking for the drains to be shoveled and cleaned out.  Management had seen the areas in question and hoped to have something done within the next several weeks.
· Paving.  Once funds are released from their corporate office, a paving schedule will be put together.  Repairs need to be done from damage caused by larger trucks.  They are hoping to do all the courts off of Lamplighter Drive, back to the noise wall.
· Resident Identification Requirements.  Residents only need to show their license, not provide copies.  Federal law requires that age-qualified parks have 80% of their residents over the age of 55.  This means at least one person residing in the residence.  If you have questions, please contact the office.
· Cats.  These are discussed at every meeting.  Cats can carry rabies and bite.  If you set food out, that will bring racoons as well.  They are out in the daytime and should be watched carefully.
· Trees and mailboxes.  You are required to maintain items on your property such as mailboxes, driveways, etc.  The exception to that is the electric meter box and that is the responsibility of the park.  As a courtesy, the park has replaced mailboxes in the past but this responsibility actually belongs to the homeowner.  This is true with the trees too.  These items are in your prospectus, which should be given to the new owner if you sell your home.

· I-95 and Ellis Construction.  The lakes are retention ponds which, due to the construction and lack of rains, are low.  As the rains return, the lake levels will rise.  This side of Ellis Road in nearing completion but the columns are yet to be done.  If the pile driving starts prior to the 7:00 a.m. schedule, please contact the office.  We do not know when John Rodes Boulevard will be closed at the intersection.  Detours will be posted.
· We do need residents to join the associations; there is strength in numbers during negotiations.  This in turn, puts funds into the bank savings account.  Why is that important?  If the need should arise to go to court with management over something, there are legal fees and mediations costs.  It was mentioned that attorneys could be contacted for either pro bono or low-cost representation which would be good public relations for them and help us.
As both HOA’s utilize one website, hosted by LV1, the cost should be shared by LV2 as well.  The contract for the website expires in January 2022.  A motion was made by Vice President Marsino, seconded by Treasurer Nixon to share the cost of the LV1 website charges in the amount of $169.12, which is one-half of the remaining contract cost.  The motion passed by acclamation.  The website has many items on it such as minutes, by-laws, the current rental agreement, list of the Board of Directors from both Boards, etc.  It is quite easy to navigate.
Discussion

· It was asked when four-sided inspections are enforced.  Some houses look bad and we are supposed to maintain our properties.  Light poles are hit, air conditioning units are gone with holes left open, etc.  The park has even cut down trees that wasn’t near anything.  It seems the manager is out, but never around.  It is a long process to have someone evicted.

· The prospectus states that there is only one animal, under 25 pounds, per household allowed but this is not enforced.  Animals should also be on leashes and should not be allowed in other yards.  It was suggested to go to the office and file a complaint, get a copy of the complaint and then it should move forward.  The park should not sell homes to perspective residents with large dogs.
· Please clean up after your pets; this includes in the dog park.  If you see someone who is not, take pictures of the offense and offender.  These can be taken to the office with a complaint form.
· A resident received a parking ‘citation’ as she was parking in the street.  She also was corrected for having her recreational vehicle in front for several hours while she was loading it.  Someone else was parking in the grass and there is a utility trailer that sits in the street.  She stated that there is not enough parking at her residence and was looking for guidance.
President French stated that rent negotiations committees will start meeting soon.  The deadline is in early October for the park to notify us.  The five-member committees will be meeting with management after that.  Cal-Am will be negotiating what they want and we will negotiate what we want – hopefully meeting in the middle.  This is the time to bring our ideas to management on items we would like to have.  The rental increase will go the members to vote on.  This is another reason to increase our membership (strength in numbers!).  There was a discussion on the maximum limit of the rental increase.
Meeting adjourned at 3:02 p.m.
